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June 16, 1988

Dockets Nos. 50-315
and 50-316

Mr. Milton P. Alexich, Vice President

Indiana Michigan Power Company

c/o American Electric Power Services Corporation
1 Riverside Plaza

Columbus, Ohio 43216

Dear Mr. Alexich:
SUBJECT: INSTALLATION OF CARPET IN THE CONTROL ROOMS (TACS NOS. 67996/67997)

By Tletter dated May 30, 1986, the Indiana Michigan Power Company (IMPC)
informed the staff that carpeting had been installed in both control rooms as

a result of human factors concerns. IMPC indicated that the carpeting
installed had a higher flame spread rating than permitted by NRC guidelines

and requested the staff to review and approve the installation of the carpeting
in the control rooms. Enclosed is the staff evaluation.

Based on our evaluation, the staff concludes that the installation of the
carpeting in the Unit 1 and Unit 2 control rooms is acceptable.

Sincerely,
QIEI0AT Zianadl by

John F. Stang, Project Manager

Project Directorate III-1

Division of Reactor Projects ~ III, IV, V
& Special Projects

“ Enclosure:

Safety Evaluation

cc w/enclosure:
See next page
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Dockets Nos. 50-315
and 50-316

Mr. Milton P. Alexich, Vice President

Indiana Michigan Power Company

c/o American Electric Power Services Corporation
1 Riverside Plaza

Columbus, Ohio 43216

Dear Mr. Alexich:
SUBJECT: INSTALLATION OF CARPET IN THE CONTROL ROOMS (TACS NOS. 67996/67997)

By letter dated May 30, 1986, the Indiana Michigan Power Company (IMPC)
informed the staff that carpetIng had been-installed in both control rooms as

a result of human factors concerns. IMPC indicated that the carpeting
installed had a higher flame spread rating than permitted by NRC guidelines

and requested the staff to review and approve the installation of the carpeting
in the control rooms. Enclosed is the staff evaluation.

Based on our evaluation, the staff concludes that the installation of the
carpeting in the Unit 1 and Unit 2 control rooms is acceptable.

Sincerely,

e
A

ohn F. Stand/ Project Manager

Project Directorate III-1

Division of Reactor Projects - III, 1V, V
& Special Projects
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Mr. Milton Alexich
Indiana Michigan Power Company

cc:
Regional Administrator, Region III
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
799 Roosevelt Road

Glen Ellyn, ITlinois 60137

Attorney General

Department of Attorney General
525 West Ottawa Street
Lansing, Michigan 48913

Township Supervisor

Lake Township Hall

Post Office Box 818
Bridgeman, Michigan 49106

W. G. Smith, Jr., Plant Manager
Donald C. Cook Nuclear Plant
Post Office Box 458

Bridgman, Michigan 49106

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Resident Inspectors Office

7700 Red Arrow Highway
Stevensville, Michigan 49127

Gerald Charnoff, Esquire

Shaw, Pittman, Potts and Trowbridge
2300 N Street, N.W. ‘

Washington, DC 20037

Mayor, City of Bridgeman
Post Office Box 366
Bridgeman, Michigan 49106

Special Assistant to the Governor
Room 1 - State Capitol
Lansing, Michigan 48909

Nuclear Facilities and Environmental
Monitoring Section Office

Division of Radiological Health

Department of Public Health

3500 N. Logan Street

Post Office Box 30035

Lansing, Michigan 48909

Donald C. Cook Nuclear Plant

Mr. S. Brewer

American Electric Power
Service Corporation

1 Riverside Plaza

Columbus, Ohio 43216




